FINAL BILL REPORT

SB 5113

C22L 97
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Refunding certain license fees.
Sponsors. Senator Oke.

Senate Committee on Transportation
House Committee on Transportation Policy & Budget

Background: Current law allows vehicle and vessel owners to obtain a refund of their
license fees in four circumstances. A refund can be obtained if: (1) the vehicle or vessel
is destroyed before the registration period begins; (2) the vehicle or vessel is permanently
removed from the state before the registration period begins; (3) the license tabs were
purchased after the owner sells the vehicle or vessel; or (4) the vehicle or vessel is currently
licensed in Washington but later licensed in another state, in which case the owner is alowed
a pro rata refund for the unexpired months.

Summary: Vehicle and vessel owners can obtain a refund on license tabs if the owner sells
the vehicle or vessel before the beginning date of the registration period, so long as the
owner returns the tabs new, unused, and never affixed.

Votes on Final Passage:

Senate 43 0
House 97 0

Effective: July 27, 1997
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